Addendum to Exhibit 169

Joint Recommendation of SoCalGas, ORA, TURN, 

CIG/CMA, SDG&E, Chevron, Texaco, and Vernon


The City of Vernon has agreed to join the Joint Recommendation.  The Joint Recommendation now includes SoCalGas, ORA, TURN, CIG/CMA, SDG&E, Chevron, Texaco, and the City of Vernon (the “Parties”).  The Joint Recommendation was introduced into the 1999 SoCalGas BCAP record (A.98-10-012) as Exhibit 169.  The Parties agree to the terms and conditions set forth in Exhibit 169 with the following revisions:

1. The Parties agree to a load balancing cost allocation for the City of Vernon that is based on an equal cents per term rate based on the average load balancing costs of the other wholesale customers.

2. The City of Vernon throughput is increased to 5,162 MDth per year to reflect the migration to Vernon wholesale service during the BCAP period.  As a result, the core commercial and industrial, noncore commercial and industrial, and electric generation throughput is decreased slightly to prevent double counting.  The revised throughput is reflected in the following table:

MMdth
Joint Recommendation

Demand Forecast (revised)

Residential
254.7

G-10
78.8

G-20
4.7

Gas Engine
1.6

Gas A/C
0.1

Total Core
339.9




Commercial/Industrial
145.7

Electric Generation
294.4

SDG&E
119.7

Long Beach
7.8

Southwest Gas
9.2

Vernon
5.2

DGN
3.6

Total Noncore
585.5




Total Gas Demand
925.4

The resulting impact of the above changes to the Joint Recommendation are reflected in the attached updated cost allocation (“C” tables) and rate design (“D” tables) tables.

